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North Derbyshire 

Learning Disability Partnership Board  

Date:  Thursday 13 February 2020 

Location:  St. Thomas Centre, Chesterfield 

 

Name Representing 

Mary Johnson Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

(co-chair) 

Susan Djordjevic Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Sandra Mills Rep Supporter 

David Whilton Learning Disability Rep, Chesterfield 

Richard Hill Learning Disability Rep, North Dales 

Steph Wiltshire No Limits Supporter 

Kelly Johnson No Limits 

Elaine Tidd Carer Rep, Chesterfield (Chair) 

Amanda Brewin No Limits Supporter 

Jackie Fleeman Derbyshire Healthcare Foundation Trust 

Jayne Whitton No Limits  

Luke Layton Visitor 

Tina Gilbert Visitor 

Emma Gregory No Limits 

Jodie Cassidy Derbyshire Healthcare Foundation Trust 

Sue Murphy Richard’s Supporter 

Who came to the meeting 

Meeting minutes 
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Name Representing 

Sam Marshall Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Shelley Beeston Derbyshire County Council - SECT 

Barbara Buxton Carer Rep, High Peak 

Michael Nunn Carer Rep, High Peak  

Gretta McClean Learning Disability Rep, High Peak  

Kevin Dean Learning Disability Rep, High Peak  

Beth Simpson Rep Supporter  

Martin Taylor North East Derbyshire Day Services 

Who could not come to the 

meeting 

 

Name Representing 

Peter Dawson Derbyshire Carer Association 

Andrew Turner Learning Disability Rep, Chesterfield 

James Milwain Crooked Spire Curate 

Tracey Brailsford Derbyshire Community Health Trust 

Liam Bearder Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Dawn Nash Derbyshire County Council - SECT 

Rob Harwood Derbyshire County Council - SECT 

Sargent Stephen Sedg-

wick 

Derbyshire Police  

Alan Collins Learning Disability Rep, North East and Bolsover 

Who came to the meeting 
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Welcome and apologies  

Elaine and Mary welcomed everyone 

to the meeting. Everyone introduced 

themselves and who they represent. 

Mary welcomed everyone with a  

Makaton sign. 

 

Dawn made the group aware that 

Sue Kellet has resigned, everyone 

was sad to see Sue leave and wished 

her well. A card was handed out for 

signing. 

 

David read the do’s and don’ts. 

 

Hate crime police representative  

Sargent Stephen Sedgwick was not 

on the agenda but introduced himself. 

Steven would like to attend as often 

as possible. Stephen asked if anyone 

has suffered disability hate in the last 

3 months? David shared a story 

about at the day centre that has been 

reported. The new co-ordinator for 

the Police across the County is  

Hannah Watson. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes are approved with one 

comment: 

On page 1 please can ‘no limits staff’ 

as part of the attendees be changed 

to ‘no limit supporter’ . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beth to amend 
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LeDeR Video 

The LeDeR video was presented by 

Jackie and the board had a chance to 

ask questions. 

Question: “is the review finishing or 

carrying on?” 

Answer: “NHS England want the  

reviews to carry on and Derbyshire 

will keep doing the reviews.” 

 

Ash Green Hydro Pool 

A letter was received on 23  

December with regards to the letter 

that was sent complaining about the 

access to the pool. It was agreed that 

the response was not satisfactory. It 

mentioned a paper had been sent to 

Executive Team at Derbyshire Com-

munity Health Services. The letter did 

not respond to a number of points in 

the letter of 9 December, so a further 

letter is to be sent. If a response is  

received before the next board Jane 

and Jackie would like to see it.  

 

County Board Update 

Alan told everyone that they split up 

in to groups to decide what we want 

to achieve from the County Board this 

year. Andrew said about the feedback 

sheet that is now completed as part 

of the agenda asking what we like 

and don’t like, if everyone understood 

everything that was talked about and 

 

https://youtu.be/

HmJB3I9h3sc  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hydro Sub  

Group 
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any further comments. Dawn then 

looks at these before the end of the 

meeting so any points can be talked 

about.  Overall everyone who  

attended the meeting found it much 

calmer with the agenda also being 

slowed down to give people chance 

to understand and have their say.  

 

Men’s Health 

Jackie did a presentation on testicles 

(balls) and we watched a short film. It 

is important that men check their  

testicles every month. 

 

Liam’s Presentation 

Liam did a presentation about his  

interest in art and sketching. Liam 

handed around to the group his 

sketches and photos that he has  

taken.  

 

Good Health Group Update 

The good health group met last week. 

Andrew chaired with Jackie Fleeman. 

Sue Kellet has resigned as chair. It 

was lovely to have Mary and Sandra 

back. 

Simon Ratcliffe couldn’t come so he 

will tell us about Men’s health next 

time. 

We looked at the survey about the 

Good health group. Thanks to the 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://

itsinthe-

bag.org.uk/ball-

checking/why-

check/ 

Powerpoint  

attached 
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reps for great comments. Jackie is 

going to change it. A speech and  

language therapist talked about  

swallowing problems. We learnt a lot. 

We watched the choking song video. 

We will bring it to the next North 

Board. Tanya Nolan came to tell us 

about work with parents who have 

learning disabilities. 

We will be watching a new video 

made by women with learning  

disabilities about breast screening 

that will be presented by Mary at the 

North Board in the future. 

 

Local Issues and what we have 

been doing 

Everyone got into 3 separate groups.  

Mary talked about Hello Whitwell 

from the day centre. They went to 

see Cinderella at the pantomime. 

They all did Whitwell got talent.  

Mary is now doing volunteer work at 

Limestone House on a Wednesday 

1pm-4pm.  Alan is leaving the day 

centre and hoping to go to landmarks 

twice a week. Alan is going to  

Plymouth in April to the Special  

Olympics to play basketball. Liam told 

the group about Bolsover Woodland, 

they are doing an open yard sale to 

sell products. Susan is doing a 

presentation in February on The  

Rolling Stones. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jackie Fleeman 
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Steph told us about a survey for the 

leisure services for Chesterfield  

Borough Council.  It would be good to 

fill out the survey and tell them what 

we need. 

 

No limits need more time to  

understand information, they are  

trying to arrange for a monthly  

meeting to talk about issues and they 

will feed back to the North Board.  

There is now going to be a showing 

of the pantomime for people with  

autism in Staveley.  They want to 

make sure everyone feels  

comfortable watching the show. 

Luke has asked for bus companion 

passes to be introduced in  

Derbyshire.  This would mean a carer 

could travel for free with someone 

with a disability. Some other councils 

already offer this. The issue is to be 

raised at County Board. 

 

Any Other Business 

Peter has got a booked called ‘who 

cares’ for £5 a copy. There are  

poems, short stories and drawings in 

the book.  

The group felt that if Sargent Stephen 

wanted to talk to the Board he should 

ask for an agenda slot in the future.  

It is important that we follow the 

agenda.  People need more time to 

Everyone 

https://

www.chesterfiel

d.gov.uk/sport-

and-leisure/

leisure-

survey.aspx  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reps to raise at 

County Board 
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think about and talk about their  

experiences with hate crime.  If there 

isn’t much hate crime reported it 

could be that people don’t recognise 

and report hate crime.  It isn’t that it 

doesn’t happen.    

 

End of formal meeting 

 

Next meeting: 

 

On Thursday 9 April 2020 

 

At the St Thomas Centre 

 

10:30am-12:45pm 

 

Elaine Tidd will chair and Liam will 

co-chair. 

 

Kevin to co-chair in June since he 

missed his slot in December. 


